Welcome to Mrs. Atkinson’s 2nd/3rd grade Multi-age STEAM 

“Dr. Seuss/Cat in the Hat” Class!
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Auburn Elementary School 

2015-2016
Room 6
2nd/3rd grade STEAM
Dear Parents and Students,
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Greetings and welcome to 2nd and 3rd grade!  This is my third year teaching here at Auburn Elementary and I am so happy to be here! I am excited about getting to know you and working with you throughout the school year. It is my goal to provide a positive environment where every child will grow and have a fantastic year! I will be here to support your child and help them succeed. This year will be productive and challenging but we will strive to make it both interesting, enjoyable, and a lot of fun!  Here is a quick overview of how the classroom will run.  Please take the time to review this “Welcome” packet with your child so that we can all have a wonderful and successful school year.   When you are finished reviewing the information, please sign and return only the last page (front and back) of the packet by this Friday.  Please keep the rest of this guide at home for your reference.  If you have any more questions, please feel free to contact me.
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Thank you,




Mrs. Atkinson (
catkinson@auburn.k12.ca.us
(530)745-8875
http://mrsatkinson3.weebly.com/ (classroom website)
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A FEW THINGS ABOUT ROOM 6
ROOM 6 EXPECTATIONS




SCHOOL WIDE RULES
1. Make GOOD Choices                                              1. Be Respectful
2. Listen with your WHOLE BODY



 2. Be Responsible

-listen to teacher, classmates, and staff                   3.  Be Safe
3. RESPECT each other (No put downs!)                      
4. Be RESPONSIBLE for yourself and your learning

DISCIPLINE

[image: image4.wmf]It is important to provide each student with a safe and fun place to learn. Therefore we will discuss both school wide and classroom rules in the classroom.  

Students will keep track of their own behavior with a colored card chart.  At the end of each day, students will color in their Homework Calendar to match their card.  The consequences for pulling a card are:

1. Yellow Card= Warning

2. Orange Card= Loss of Recess

3. Red Card= Time out of class

4. At a Red Card, student or teacher will call parent and student will be sent to the principal!

SEVERE DISRUPTION= IMMEDIATELY TO PRINCIPAL

DAILY SCHEDULE                                 CURRICULUM
(subject to change) 



    Language Arts: McMillian/McGraw Hill
8:50-9:00 Morning Work/Opening                      
“California Treasures”

9:00-10:20 ELA Core/Intervention/Groups    Math: Houghton Mifflin “Go Math”

10:20-10:35 Snack Recess (2nd chance breakfast)   Social Studies: Houghton Mifflin 
10:35-11:45 Writing/GR/SP                         Science: Houghton Mifflin        

11:45-12:25 Lunch

12:25-1:00 Music/SS/Science
1:00-2:10 Math
2:10-2:25 Recess

2:25-3:05 Read Aloud/Read 2 self/AR
HOMEWORK

[image: image5.wmf][image: image6.wmf]Homework is assigned on a daily basis and is recorded on our HOMEWORK CALENDAR.  Your child will work on their homework each night and return it to class the following morning.  The calendar should be kept in their HOMEWORK FOLDER to keep it safe!  Check your child’s HOMEWORK FOLDER DAILY for homework, unfinished work, or important notes.  Your child must bring their HOMEWORK FOLDER to class on a daily basis.  Homework is due at the beginning of the day.  If any assignments are missing, your child will complete them during their first recess at detention. Each Friday, make sure to clean out all of the work from the week, SIGN THE HOMEWORK CALENDAR AND RETURN IT ON MONDAY IN THE EMPTY HOMEWORK FOLDER.  A lot of classroom communication from me to you is through the homework folder.  Students MUST make up missing homework and classwork when ABSENT.
HOMEWORK FOLDER
Each student will be given a homework folder at the beginning of the 

school year.  Students must keep this folder for the entire year and use 

it to take their homework between school and home.  This will be the 

only folder accepted as a homework folder.  

ASSESSMENT BINDER

Each student will have an assessment binder that will be kept in the classroom.  The binder will hold all assessment and graded assignments completed by the student.  Parents are invited to come in the classroom at anytime to check the binder and see your student’s progress.  A PROGRESS REPORT will be sent home every few weeks so you can be kept up to date on how your child is doing.  PROGRESS REPORTS NEED TO BE SIGNED AND RETURNED.
CLASSROOM WEBSITE
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The classroom website is http://mrsatkinson3.weebly.com/.  Please check the site WEEKLY for up-to-date information about what is happening in the classroom and around school.  You can also download necessary forms (i.e. homework log, etc.) and you will find helpful links for you and your child on the website.
ACCELERATED READER PROGRAM
[image: image8.wmf]To increase reading comprehension and fluency, your child will participate in AR.  Students may take quizzes on books they have read to earn points towards their Accelerated Reader Goal.  Please help them meet their goal by making sure they read 20 minutes each evening!!
P.E.
The class will typically have P.E. three days a week (once with me, once with the PE teacher, and Friday exploratory P.E).  Please make sure that your child wears appropriate shoes for physical activity on these days.  We do various other fun P.E. activities daily in the classroom (Go Noodle).
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FIELD TRIPS

Both grade levels will go on field trips throughout the year to have a variety of fun experiences.  Some trips will be just 2nd, just 3rd, or both! Parent chaperones and drivers will be needed to make these trips possible.  Please let me know if you can help with field trips.
[image: image10.wmf]STUDENT OF THE WEEK
A student will be picked each week to be our STUDENT OF THE WEEK.  They should bring pictures of themselves and their families to share with the class.  They will fill out a brief biography poster of themselves and can bring ONE special item to share with the class on Friday.
REWARDS
I belive in rewarding positive behavior.  In addition to High-5 awards and “thumbs up” awards, the class will be able to earn class rewards.  They can do this by earning 10 stars for our classroom celebration.  I will also be trying out a new ticket reward system.  
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS

If you want to bring in treats to celebrate your child’s birthday, that is wonderful!  Please let me know beforehand so that I can plan it into our busy schedule.  
JOBS
Students will take turns rotating through classroom jobs!

SUPPLIES

To make sure that your child has a successful year, 
each student will need:
     *Pencils     *handheld pencil sharpener
     *1” 3-ring binder (white is preferred)
     *Markers, crayons, colored pencils
     *Erasers      *Glue sticks      *Kleenex       *Scissors

****I have provided a pencil box for each student; they will be collected at the end of the year to be washed and reused for the following year.  They keep important classroom tools in this box.  They can use another one from home if they choose.  I have provided the “essential” classroom supplies for your students.  I would GREATLY appreciate any and all classroom donations to be able to continue to add to our classroom throughout the year.

-glue (bottles AND glue sticks)

-pencils (Ticonderoga brand ONLY please, these pencils last!)

-Cleaning wipes/Lysol spray
-red pens                             -black sharpies/colored sharpies   -big erasers
-hand sanitizer                      -tissue boxes

-white computer paper           -zip lock bags                             -scissors                               

-any bean bag chairs/fun pillows/fun rugs??

-boxes of markers, colored pencils, and crayons, dry erase markers
                                THANK YOU SO MUCH (
TESTS

We will have Spelling pretests on Mondays; it is very important to be here on Mondays.  The pretest will determine your child’s spelling words for the week.  Each student will have an individualized set of spelling words for the week.  Spelling tests will be on Fridays.  We will have Grammar Quizzies every Friday and vocabulary tests every two weeks. We will have various other Math and ELA assessments that will be communicated to you through the  Weekly Homework Calendar and Classroom Website.
7 HABITS

We will study and become experts with the “7 habits” from The Seven Habits of Happy Kids.  This will help create responsible citizens, as well as a strong, safe community in our classroom.
STEAM

Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, Math all integrated together.  We will explore STEAM through: Chromebooks, a lot of art, weekly engineering/Maker’s projects.  We will have 3 focus units and are  very lucky to have the district Curriculum Coordinator in our room Friday afternoons to work with us!
GROUPWORK

Expect a lot of teamwork, working together, and collaboration this year!
STAR WORDS/MATH FACTS

Studying star words and math facts is expected nightly.  Student will read their star words list to me in order to move on to the next.  Students will have to pass a one minute timed math fact test 3 times in order to show mastery to move to the next level.
**IMPORTANT papers will go home on Tuesdays in your child’s GREEN PANTHER FOLDER.  Please read through the papers, take them out of the folder, and return the folder immediately on Wednesdays.  

**Scholastic book orders will go home on Tuesdays and I will usually give 2 weeks to return book order and money.  Look for due date information on the Weekly Homewok Calendar and website.  You may place an order online with the following class code: MB6DL
**TOYS and ELECTRONIC DEVICES are not allowed at school.  They will be taken away if I see them.  If for some reason a cell phone is needed, pleae come talk to me.

**If you know your child will be absent ahead of time, please try to get work from me ahead of time.  If not, when your child returns to school, they will have a folder of missing work on their desk and will need to return their work to school once complete.  If they are absent for two days, they will have two nights to complete work, etc.

**Library: Students will check out 2 books from the library (one good-fit and one fun book).  They have the option to bring them home or keep them at school.  Students must return both books (or renew) in order to check out new books.  

Dear Parents/Guardians,


I am so excited to get to know your child this year and to guide them in their learning.  Often times, there are many things that parents want to share about their child with their child’s teacher, but there isn’t always a lot of time to do so during this crazy time of the year.  Please take a few minutes to write a quick letter bragging about your child.  Feel free to include any information you think is important; such as your child’s strengths and/or challenges, extracurricular activities or hobbies, chores or responsibilities at home, characteristic traits (Does your child tend to be a leader or follower? Does your child like to work with others or independently?), or anything else you can think of to share.  Thank you so much for taking the time to introduce your child to me and helping us get to know them!  
Mrs. Atkinson
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________

***Don’t forget to sign the back page and return it.
	Please check any of the following that you would like to be involved with.

 I would like to volunteer to help in the classroom in this way:


____ Chaperone/Driver for field trips.


____ Send in occasional classroom supplies.

____ Work in the classroom.  These are the days and times I am 

available ____________________________________. 

____ Be in charge of the Art Docent program for the classroom.




Thank you for reviewing the packet with your student!  We are going to have a wonderful year together! PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN ONLY THIS PAGE.    Keep the rest of the packet as a reference guide throughout the year.  Remember, you can contact us at anytime if you have any questions.  Thank you for your time! (
My student and I have read the “Welcome Packet” together and we are ready for a great year!

____________________________                

Student Name                    

______________________________

____________________________

Student Signature




Parent Signature
For quick reference, please provide the following information:

______________________________

____________________________

Best contact phone #                                    Best email contact









